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    Furnace and Minard Primary Schools
Minutes of Meetings
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	Record of:
	Joint Parent Council Meeting

	
	                   

	Held on:
	Monday 23rd January @ 6pm

	
	

	Location:
	Furnace Primary School 

	
	


 Present:   Robyn McIlroy, Lesley Goodwin, Karen Baird, Fiona Hannah, Norma Jack, Elizabeth Hay (co-opted member), Ann Walker, Eileen Wallace, Ally Robertson
Apologies:  Eileen McConnell
	ITEM


	NOTES
	ACTION

	1.  Last Minutes & Matters Arising
	Copies of last meetings minutes read through and agreed.
	Proposed by Elizabeth Hay
Seconded by Eileen Wallace

	2. Insurance
	· RM advising that period of insurance runs to 31.03.17. Discussion and agreed that is sent through automatically with no charge to parent council.
	Robyn to contact Zurich to confirm

	3.School Update
	· Since last PC meeting lots of fun things at the end of term – Furnace Community quiz 30/11 went really well. Xmas fair raised over £300 between both schools, day out to Oban schools paid for out of school funds, Christmas party, church service – thanks to all in the community who came along to that. Robyn thanked AW for coming along with younger members of the community, which has helped encouraged them to join our Under 5s group.
· Good start to the term – mini Scotland topic, both schools visited Kelvingrove Museum and art gallery. Next term Furnace is covering Europe (with a Rock Band theme) Minard is covering China. Workshop planned from Edinburgh Zoo on 17/03 entitled Beyond the Panda. Both schools benefit, Minard paying.
· Burns Supper both schools 25/01 – 14 parents/community members coming – pupils going to do some poetry reading. EH asked if she could contribute a poem, advised to speak to Marie & PJ as they are hosting. Robyn spoke of the importance on the children developing their Scottish heritage and Scots language.
· P6 & P7s Burns poetry competition 27/01 at Inveraray. We have a solo and group entry this year.
· ‘Furnace Under Fives’ started 12/01 – Alison McKenzie Head of early Years been involved in getting us toddler resources, H&S officers risk assessed, Head of Education very pleased, Lorna Cameron EY Support Worker is coming along on 09/02 to speak with parents. 6 wee ones have come along now and we are very pleased with progress. 
· Parent workshop – Growth Mindset with Linden Ginter Thursday 2nd February – please all come along. Positive comments from group, couple of names down to attend.
· As part of our self-evaluation process (how good are we and how can we keep getting better) we have asked Sandra Clarke EO to come along to both schools in February INSET.
· Minard £500 CRNS challenge -looking at how to spend that or some of it for the benefit of current pupils. Meeting with Andy Craven on Tuesday to discuss activities we could do with school.

· Outdoor learning – Minard starting outdoor learning at Crarae and Minard shore 30/01. Furnace and Minard both going to Tighnabruiach Forest Schools end Feb and March to join in with Tighnabruiach children.

· Minard Barriers project – members of community led by Elizabeth Hay coming in to share memories of childhood with pupils  - object focus and pupils will interview. EH said that she had 4/5 community members coming. RM keen to do similar project in Furnace and will discuss with Ronnie Dodds.
· World Book Day – Thursday 2nd March 1pm – 3pm – want to have a book sale and asking parents/carers/ community members to donate unwanted books – sell for 10p/20p – looking for donation of baking for us to have a tearoom, going to have a storyteller Margaret Renton. Raffle of a book shark – remote control shark. Tearoom and cakes. Older pupils keen to do a reading session. 
· Topic open evening Tuesday 28th March 6-7pm – both schools.  Opportunity to talk to teachers about progress and look at pupil learning journeys. RM keen for pupils to do Power point presentation to parents. Positive parent feedback given.

	

	4. Fundraising for Benmore
	· Fundraising for Benmore week   - 2 pupils from Furnace and 1 from Minard are going to Benmore in early May. Total cost of the trip is £305 per child. Parents have paid deposits but there is a lot of money left to find. Furnace Community Council Funding Grant – going to a meeting of FCC and ask for contribution for Benmore but not sure about timings. EH going to ask Guild for small donation. 
· Agreed to hold a sponsored walk around Brainport in Minard Saturday 11/03  11am start from Minard slip, ending with a Coffee morning in Minard School. Bottle bank stall and Raffle to be set up.

· Agreed money raised would go to the Parent Councils – Furnace Parent Council will hold Minard Parent Council money until bank accounts and cheque books sorted out.

	Ally ask Sharon for loan of Bottle Bank

	6. Community Involvement
	· LA doing a school review and HMIe could come along any time. Parental engagement family learning is something they will look for. Parents and community are very supportive and we are seeking to build on that support.
· Parent and community consultation on schools’ vision, values and aims – RM suggested Surveymonkey might be more successful – RM asked parents and community members we work with for views on values, direction of school. Agreed that Surveymonkey would be used, members present happy to complete anonymously online.

· Views will feed into next year’s school improvement plan.


	

	7. Holidays
	· Holidays for next session – December 2016 Council approved the holidays for 2017/2018 and this has gone out to parents.
	

	8. Tempest Photography
	· Tempest Photography -8th February. Agreed that group photo, individual and sibling photos should be available.

	Letter to go to Parents re options. Ally contact Tempest re options agreed.

	9. Treasurer’s Report
	· Furnace - £411.73 at present. EW has paid Raffle ticket licence.

· Minard – Constitution signed by Chair tonight and to be given to Kim Cogan to send to CO-OP bank. 
	Ally to price printed tickets

	10. A.O.C.B
	· Small Schools Meet Up – RM brought up FH’s idea at HT cluster meeting, unfortunately no schools keen to participate at this time.
· KB as Language leader has signed Furnace up to be linked to a school in France. This has been agreed. In early stages at moment but on track for pupils from both schools to be able to email each other soon.
	

	11. Date of next meeting
	Monday 6th March 6pm in Minard PS.
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